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The Sprague House is to Be Sold!



























Save these Dates!








Sunday December 17, 2006 Holiday Open House at the Wajda’s (see opposite)





April 2007 Spring Trip – Now being planned. Details to follow





Saturday July 14. 2007 Farm Day at Strong Porter





Sunday July 22, 2007 Nathan Hale Ancient Fifes and Drums Annual Muster (tentative at Strong Porter)





















































Now is your chance to own the Elias Sprague House! 





Located at 2187 South Street, Coventry and built in 1821, the Sprague House is a four-room center chimney three-fireplace cape situated on four acres of land abutting the Nathan Hale State Forest and the Nathan Hale Ancient Fifes and Drums property. The house is listed on the National Register of Historic Places and was acquired by the Society in 1963.





The house is pictured on the letterhead of this page, and has been a meeting place for the Society for many years. The house was in the possession of George Dudley Seymour at one time along with the Nathan Hale Homestead and the Strong-Porter House.





On October 12, 2006, the Executive Board of the Coventry Historical Society voted unanimously to sell Sprague House, one of three historic properties owned by the Society. The Finance Committee’s decision to recommend the sale of this property was made to the Board as the result of rising upkeep costs and limited use of the house because of its size. 





Asking price for the property will be in the mid-$250,000 range. There are deed restrictions associated with the sale. Inquiries from potential buyers can be made by contacting Nick Caplanson at 742-5137.
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      Emily Proctor’s Herb Garden 







































































You’re Invited!





Please Join


The Coventry Historical Society


For a Very Special


Holiday Open House


At the


Home of Leigh and Bill Wajda


351 North River Road





Sunday December 17, 2006


2:00 - 4:00 pm





Chat with old friends and welcome new friends!


Delicious food, festive music, good conversation and Holiday surprises too!


Please bring a donation of non-perishable food for the Coventry food bank.





RSVP by Friday. December 8th


742-1419 or 742-6273








Notes from the Archives





The Society recently received several items to add to their collections. The first two were items donated by Maurice French. One is a wagon seat cushion and the second is a large block and tackle, and came from Maurice’s farm in Coventry.





The second is a book, L. Dow’s Works. This large leather bound volume contains a compilation of the writings of Lorenzo Dow, a well-known itinerant preacher born here in Coventry in 1777. Some of his wife’s writing is also included. Bill Jobbagy donated this book.





In June we received copies of photographs and a Grange booklet donated by Jean Kingsbury. The photographs show scenes and workers from the Kingsbury farm and are from the 1930’s or earlier. 





We also received material written by Hattie E. Coombs, a composition book of collected Epitaphs, “gathered from hither and yon”.





In an on going project, Don Aitken has been putting the Henry Francis West diaries on CD. The results have been excellent, and will provide access to the material in these diaries without endangering the fragile books.
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Welcome new members!�


We have four new members!�


Roberlie Lachance





Bill and Yvonne Saganich


�Beth Murphy





Welcome!





    














Brick School End-of-Season Report


November 2006





The Brick School 2006 season began on May 21st and completed on October 1st.  We were open the first and third Sundays of the month from 1-4 PM.  The Brick School has had a wonderful year.  Not only has our visitation increased over last year but we also initiated the Coventry 1900-1913 school program.  We have a new sign displaying our open hours hanging from the Brick School sign.  Eight slates and 2 school desk benches were donated.  Emily Proctor made a garden bench for the schoolhouse and Arnold Carlson donated four benches.





The George Hersey Robertson Intermediate School third graders participated in the Coventry 1900-1913 school program.  The pre-visit boxes were delivered to the school on Monday, May 22, 2006.  The field trips to the Brick School began on May 31st.  One third-grade class visited the school per day.


At the culmination of the program students were asked to write about their experiences on the field trip.  Six stories were selected for publication in the November 2006 Coventry Monthly Magazine.  Parents were asked to provide written permission for us to publish their child’s story.





Visitation report:				2006			2005


		School Program		             181			    0


Coventry Residents		 171			 143	


CT Residents			   25			   33	


                       Out of State Visitors		     7			     7		


                       Total Visitors			 384			  183





�











Committees Now Forming!





Committees are now forming to organize and plan Farm Day 2007, Lantern Light Tour 2007 and the Christmas House Tour for 2007. If you would be willing to help with any aspect of these great events, please call Leigh Wajda at 742-6273.





Volunteers are also needed to help with programs, publicity and fundraising. Call us today!





Emily Proctor’s Herb Garden





Next time you’re at the Strong Porter-Museum, check out Emily Proctors’ herb garden. What Emily did was take a stretch of grass, rotor-till the area, and work on the soil to make it easier to plant. She then put in rocks around the beds.  After she did the three beds, she researched plants that were of the colonial time era.  She found a list of about 25 herbs, and went around to places to see where she could get the herbs. She found 17 of them, some donated.  After planting, she made small signs for each herb explaining a little bit about each one and recently put them up.  She also plans on making a booklet that can stay at the house explaining the herbs in further detail, as well as why she did this project.


The reason she did this project was because she is working on her Gold Award.  It is the highest award possible to receive in Girl Scouting, equivalent to the Boy Scout Eagle Award.  She has been planning this project since she was a sophomore in high school.  She is now a senior, and very close to completion.


To earn the Gold Award, you need to spend 65 hours working on one project.  With this garden, and the two benches she made for the Society, she is just shy a couple of hours, which she expects to get by working on the book for the House.
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Coventry Historical Society


P. O. Box 534


Coventry, CT 06238








Mark Your Calendars!





Sunday December 17 2006 Christmas Activities. New format this year. See invitation on page 3.





April 2007 Spring Trip – Now being planned. Details to follow





Saturday July 14. 2007 Farm Day at Strong Porter





Sunday July 22, 2007 Nathan Hale Ancient Fifes and Drums Annual Muster (tentative at Strong Porter)


 





Executive Council Meetings: Second Thursday of every month, 7:30 p.m. Please call for location.





Become a Member





If you aren’t already a member of the Coventry Historical Society, please consider joining now!





 Single Membership $10.00





 Family Membership $15.00





Send us your name, address and 


Contact information using one of the methods listed on the left of this page.





Telephone number and email address would be appreciated.








We’re on the Web!


See us at:


� HYPERLINK "http://www.coventrycthistoricalsociety.org" ��www.coventrycthistorialsociety.org�


    

















Page 3 of 4














Executive Board


 President 	Melody Oldham	742-9041


 Vice-President	Susan Way	742-5271


 Secretary	Patricia Natusch	742-7474


 Treasurer	Leigh Wajda	742-6273


 Archivist/Curator	Bill Wajda	742-6273


	





Members at Large


 Ginney Dilk	742-9656


 Roberlie Lachance	742-1012


 Jim Murphy	742-3054       


 Bob Visny	742-8354


 Bunny Wilmot	742-1419


 














Wanted:  Articles for Publication in THE SIGN POST.





Send or email your article to the Society.  Please include complete citations of information in your article, including the Name of the Book, Author, Place and Date of Publication. Without a citation, we cannot print your article. Must be received by a Council member by the 2nd Thursday of the month.                                                                           





Sign Post Editor Jim Murphy  � HYPERLINK "mailto:murf1776@charter.net" ��murf1776@charter.net�              
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Coventry, Connecticut 06238
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860.742.9025





E-Mail:


� HYPERLINK "mailto:WriteToUs@coventrycthistoricalsociety.org" ��WriteToUs@coventrycthistoricalsociety.org�























